
File No.: 5599.00 
March 15, 2021 

Kyle Wattam 
Plant Manager 
Hemp Oil Canada 
100 Prairie Road  
Ste. Agathe MB  
R0G 1Y0 
kyle@hempoilcan.com 

Dear Kyle Wattam: 

Re: Hemp Oil Canada – Environment Act Licence 3030 Cancellation 

In accordance with the recommendation dated February 11, 2021 from 
Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch, Environment Act Licence No. 
3030 issued to Hemp Oil Canada for the facility located at 225 Pembina Trail, Ste. 
Agathe in the Rural Municipality of Ritchot is hereby cancelled and File 5599.00 is 
closed. 

Should you have any questions concerning this matter, please feel contact 
Eshetu Beshada, Environmental Engineer, at 204-250-1932, or at 
Eshetu.Beshada@gov.mb.ca. 

Yours sincerely, 

Shannon Kohler, Director 

The Environment Act 

cc: Eshetu Beshada, Siobhan Burland Ross - Environmental Approvals Branch 
Yvonne Hawryliuk, Nada Suresh - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 
Branch 
Public Registries 

Environmental Approvals Branch 
1007 Century St. 
Winnipeg Manitoba  R3H 0W4 
T 204-945-8321  F 204-945-5229 
www.gov.mb.ca/sd 
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